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MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  Pacific Guardian Center Tenants 
 
From:  Tess Hirai, Property Manager  

 
Date:  March 30, 2017 
 
Re:  Hawaii Five-0 Filming in Downtown 
 

 
 
Please be advised that we received a notice from Hawaii Five-O that they will be filming in downtown and 
will include simulated gunfire.  See schedule below: 

 
 
 
 

Date:               Thursday, March 30, 2017 

To:                  Business Owners, 

Residents and Neighbors From:             

Locations Department, Hawaii Five-0 
 

LOCATION:       RICHARDS ST., MILILANI ST., MERCHANT ST., & 

ALAKEA ST. 
 

Aloha Business Owners, Residents and Neighbors, 
 

We will be coming to your neighborhood to film scenes for the television series 

HAWAII FIVE-0 and I wanted to provide you some advance notice and share with you 

our shoot plans. 

 
Description:           We are filming at a private building in your neighborhood. Here is 

our schedule: 
 



PREP:                    Thursday, Mar. 30
th 

& Friday, Mar. 31
st 

2017, 7:00am – 5:00pm 

daily 

• Working production vehicles parked on a portion of 

Richards St. to prep location. 

MOVE-IN:            Sunday, April 2
nd 

2017, 12:00pm(noon) – 10:00pm 

• Working production vehicles move-in and stay parked on: 

o Mililani St. between S. King St. and Queen St. 

o Merchant St. between Richards St. and Alakea St. 

o Alakea St. between Queen St. and Ala Moana Blvd. 
• Stay parked quietly overnight with security 

FILMING:             Monday, April 3
rd 

2017, 6:00am – 10:00pm 

• We will clear Richards St. makai of Merchant St. for filming 

purposes 

• Working production vehicles stay parked on: 

o Mililani St. between S. King St. and Queen St. 

o Merchant St. between Richards St. and Alakea St. 

o Alakea St. between Queen St. and Ala Moana Blvd. 
• 8:30a-10:30a: Traffic control on Richards St. intermittently for 

1-3 minutes 

• 5:00p-9:00p: We will be performing SIMULATED GUNFIRE 

intermittently during this time. DO NOT BE ALARMED. 

STRIKE:                Tuesday, April 4
th 

2017, 7:00am-5:00pm 

• Working production vehicles parked on a portion of 

Richards St. while we clean up the location. 
 
During the filming and as we park our trucks, we will be doing some intermittent traffic control where 

we ask you to hold for a few minutes, much like a tree trimming crew.  We appreciate your help and 

patience if you are temporarily delayed. We promise not to block any driveways without permission. 

Barricades that will mark the areas we are reserving will go up 24 hours in advance of our shoot day. 

 

This episode is scheduled to air on CBS, Friday, May 5
th

, 2017 at 8:00PM (HST). 

 
Your understanding and kokua are very much appreciated.  We will make every effort to behave 

sensitively while we are guests in your neighborhood.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any 

questions. 

Mahalo, 

Amira Soliman | Key Assistant Location Manager | Hawaii Five-0 

Cell: (614) 477-0330 | Office: (808) 535-4927 
 
 

 
***Please do NOT reply to this email. If you have any questions, please contact the building management office at 

(808) 537-6132.  To stop receiving emails like this, please forward to pgcadmin@pmrg.com  with “UNSUBSCRIBE” in 
the subject line. 
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